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May 13,  2011

Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor

P.O. Box 2319

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: Renfrew Hydro Incorporated - OEB File No. EB-2011-0093

Application for Exemption from  Mandated Time of Use Pricing date

For Regulated Price Plan Consumers
We apologize for the late submission of Renfrew Hydro Inc.’s response to Board Staff interrogatories that were due on May 9, 2011. The reason for the late response is due to an internal communication error among staff. We wish to confirm that all items listed in the April 13, 2011Letter of Direction to Renfrew Hydro Inc. were completed on time and the response to the interrogatories are the only items overdue. If required, we request the May 16, 2011 and May 24, 2011 submission dates in the Boards Notice of Application and Written hearing be extended.

Renfrew Hydro Inc.’s response:

Question a) – as of April 1, 2011 Renfrew Hydro Inc. has 99.9 percent of its Smart meters installed and communicating with Ottawa River Power Inc.’s MAS server.  As of April 1 Renfrew Hydro Inc. was actively involved in Unit testing in the MDMR sandbox environment and this testing is continuing.

Question b) – Renfrew Hydro Inc. has one billing supervisor on staff who has taken on the additional responsibilities of testing all systems for the MDMR integration. This is a time consuming endeavour for one person in addition to the regular duties of billing. To aid the process, Renfrew Hydro Inc. has partnered with Ottawa River Power Inc. to utilize the services of Util-assist to guide us through the test environment. This includes weekly teleconferences, on site unit testing under their guidance, and on call support when required. Util-assist support includes the provision of test scripts and documented work processes.

In its original decision to purchase Elster smart meters Renfrew Hydro Inc. made the decision not to purchase the associated MAS server required to collect the data from the meters. This decision decreased the capital costs that are borne by our 4100 consumers in Renfrew. The decision was made to partner with Ottawa River Power Inc. and use their MAS server. We are pleased to report that the original problem with sending data to the MDMR in an acceptable format has been corrected. Sandbox testing continues and test results have been sent to our I.E.S.O. adviser.

Question c) Renfrew Hydro Inc. believes it has the necessary hardware and software systems in place to complete MDMR integration. The main concern is the work load placed on a limited number of staff and the amount of manual manipulation that must take place to complete the test scripts scenarios.  Renfrew Hydro Inc. staff continues Unit Testing in the sandbox environment with the goal of obtaining approval for SIT Testing.

Yours truly,
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President 
Renfrew Hydro Inc.

29 Bridge St.

Renfrew, Ontario

K7v 3R3

jtfreemark@renfrewhydro.com
